Sarah Bradley

From: Kennedy Nwokolo

Sent: 16 August 2017 10:17
To: Sarah Bradley

Subject: Branston arms
Attachments: Temporary Event Notice
Hi,

Temporary event notice was received on the 14" of August 2017 for the live screening of a boxing
match and sale by retail of alcohol within Branston Arms, 115-116 Branston Road, Burton upon
Trent, DE14 3DD. Mr Gavin John Watts who is the Designated Premises Supervisor has requested
for trading hours to be extended from 1am to 7am on the 27™ of August 2017. Objection for the
request has been made because of the past history of noise complaint from residents and also
because of the location of the pub which is in a residential area. Environmental Health Department
have received one noise complaint every year for the past 3 years. On one occasion in July 2016, the
reporter had to ring the police around 12.20am because she believed the noise emanating from the
pub was too loud. Although all the complaints received were closed because the diary sheet sent to
the reporters were not returned back to Environmental Health Department as part of the investigation
process.

Further reason for the objection is because Staffordshire Police have made a recommendation for
refusal due to past history of noise and anti-social behaviour complaint associated to the Branston
arms.

East Staffordshire Borough Council cannot guarantee that Branston Arms will be free from noise
nuisance, so therefore cannot approve this Temporary Event Notice because the licensing
objectives of the prevention of crime and disorder, public safety and public nuisance would be
undermined.

Attached with this email is the information from Staffordshire Police.

Kind Regards

Kennedy Nwokolo
Environmental Health Technical Officer
East Staffordshire Borough Council

Tel: 01283 508523

Fax: 01283 508388

Email: kennedy.nwokolo@eaststaffsbec.gov.uk
Website: www.eaststaffsbc.gov.uk

u Follow us on Twitter @ESBCEnvHealth



